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ARLINGTON, Va. - The nation's
juvenile justice system is in crisis,
according to a new report that
includes data gathered from more
than 1,000 families across the
country who have dealt with the
issue firsthand. The report cites
research that shows locking up
children in adult-like prisons puts
them at grave risk and increases
their chance of being violently
abused and locked up again. 

The U.S. has the highest
incarceration rate per 100,000
people of any country in the world,
according to Liane Rozzell, executive
director of Families and Allies of Virginia's Youth. She says about 40 percent
of Virginia kids are jailed unnecessarily for nonviolent offenses.

"These are kids who are not a danger to public safety. We need to figure out
how to treat them in ways that are effective and respond to them in ways
that are effective - and youth prisons are not effective."

According to the report, during the past 35 years local, state and federal
governments have increased the amount of funding targeted toward
incarcerating youth and adults; at the same time, funding for basic social
services has declined. Rozell says communities really need to step up to the
plate.

"In Virginia, in particular, we have a high percentage of young people who
are in our juvenile correctional centers who have mental health problems,
and our mental health system for young people in Virginia is not working
well. These youth need to be served better in the community."

Rozell says one program that is working very well and is administered by the
state is the Juvenile Detention Prevention Initiative, which in the past six to
seven years has significantly reduced the numbers of young people locked
up, with no increase in crime or danger to public safety. 

The Virginia Department of Juvenile Justice lists 704 incarcerated youths in
its five facilities. This number does not include youth housed in other
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detention centers around the state.

The report makes several suggestions, such as removing barriers to mental
health services and 
reallocating resources from failed justice strategies to investments in families
and communities that support community safety. Rozell's group plans to
present copies of the report and its recommendations to the Virginia State
Board of Juvenile Justice on Wednesday in Virginia Beach.

The full report, "Families Unlocking Futures," is available at
www.justice4families.org.

Monique Coppola, Public News Service - VA

Copyright © 2012 Public News Service


